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Village of Teslin,  

January 26,2021

Regular Council Meeting

Minutes

Meeting #02-21

Members Present:    Mayor Gord Curran

Councilor Clara Jules

Councilor Trevor Sallis

Councilor Denise Johnston 

Councilor Juanita Kremer

Member Absent:     None

Public Present:        MLA Stacey Hassard

Chief, Eric Morris

Kelly Morris

Sheldon Sharp 

Mike Hodgson

Dave Hett

Patty Wiseman 

Bruce Wiseman 

Deborah Dupont  

Lisa Dewhurst 

Danielle Sheldon 

Mayor Gord Curran called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
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TESLIN ROADS 

 

We have had above average amounts of snow this year so there could be limited visibility at intersections, 

please drive with caution.  We are working on removing snow but in the meantime please be careful.  We 

will be pushing snow and windrows back in the next few weeks. 

 

SOLID WASTE FACILITY/RECYCLING 

The solid waste facility hours are as follows: 

Monday, Tuesday Closed to public 

Wednesday–Thursday and Friday – Noon to 6:00pm 

Saturday – 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 

 

There is no after hour access to the facility so please plan accordingly.  

 

The recycling center is open for refundables, though customers will have to sort and count their own 

recycling while the attendant observes. 

 

Recycling bins need to be at the end of your driveway by 9am Wednesday mornings for pickup. Please 

ensure there is no garbage in your recycling bins.   

 

An average of one refuse bin a week is being sent to Whitehorse landfill for disposal. Everyone is 

encouraged to do recycling at home, and at work, to reduce the amount of material that goes to the landfill.  

 

LAGOON AND SEWER SYSTEM 

All systems are in good working order. Please be aware and careful of what is being flushed down the 

system.   

 

WATER QUALITY/ WATER DELIVERY  

The Water Treatment Plant (WTP) is in good working condition. Please notify us if you will be away and 

not requiring water delivery. Kindly ensure that spouts & tank whistles are in good working order and lids 

closed to help avoid water overflow. 

 

When constructing new buildings or renovating buildings please contact the Village office to get a copy of 

the water bylaw to ensure your water systems complies.  

Please note that severe winter weather conditions may affect our water delivery service.  
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Please ensure your driveways are plowed so the water truck and driver can safely access your fill spout.  

 

 

DOG CONTROL  

 

The animal control bylaw is available on our website www.teslin.ca 

 

Please ensure your pets are secure on your property. We take dog control very serious and are actively 

pursuing loose dogs, our public works staff do patrol for stray dogs 7 days a week! If you have stray dogs 

wandering on your property, please call the Village office. 

 

Once a dog is picked up by our staff, we notify the owner and if they are not picked up by the owner 

after three business days, they are sent to the animal shelter in Whitehorse.  

 

The community dog spay program is still available. Please call the Village office for more information and 

to make arrangements to use this program.  

 

The Village of Teslin has partnered with Yukon Government & Humane Society on a dog surrender 

program, so if you need to surrender a dog please give us a call and we can assist with making arrangements 

 

RECREATION  

 

Our recreation department is working hard to provide programming while adhering to COVID-19 

restrictions.  Posters with the schedule of programming is posted around town.  And check out Recreations 

Facebook page for updates.  

 

Upcoming events in March: 50th Mini Rendezvous, Youth bison hunt, Lake spiel, check out the posters 

around town or contact Lindsay Johnston.  

 

PROJECTS 

 

New Firehall/Public works yard 

We have hired Colliers Project Leaders to assist us with project management of these two projects.  The 

following three companies have been short listed through the RFQ process to respond to the RFP on the 

Firehall will close March 4th. : Ketza Construction, Wildstone Construction Group, and Arctic Canada 

Construction Ltd.  
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OTHER 

 

We are almost finished with our remote audit.  The 2021 budget will go to Council for first and second 

reading on February 22nd and third and final reading on March 8th.  

Admin staff are busy preparing for our yearend audit and work has started on the 2021 budget.  

Check the electronic sign or our website www.teslin.ca  regularly for updated notices and messages. 

 

Shelley Hassard, CAO 

Cole Hunking, Public Works Foreman 



February 2021 Recreation Report
News and Highlights 

from your 

Recreation Programmer

-- Lindsay Johnston
Rec Manager

Contact

Information

Email:

teslinrec@teslin.ca

Phone: 250-688-6880

Facebook:

Teslin Recreation

Reminder there is NO RECREATION PROGRAMMING MARCH 1-6 AS 

WE ARE ON OUR BISON HUNT.

We started the Cross-Country Ski Program with much excitement from 

the kids. We see a tremendous amount of natural athleticism amongst 

the youth in Teslin and really want to help foster positive skill 

development and discipline through sport programs such as this. While 

we have been a little stricter with the kids, the push seems to be 

paying off and the immediate improvements have been great!

The Saturday Youth in the Kitchen program for kids 10 and up started 

up with good participation and success. The youth have enjoyed the 

first couple sessions- reaping the rewards of their culinary learning. We 

are requesting that youth sign up each week to participate 

Yukon Aboriginal Sport Circle (YASC) with the support of the SSDIC 

funding was able to send out an instructor to lead youth Boxing on 

February 20th. While participation was down compared to our January 

Muay Thai sessions, we see great value to establishing a more 

consistent Martial Arts program in Teslin and will work with YASC to do 

so. We are looking into incorporating some adult sessions also. 

We will be swapping the Tuesday Kids in the Kitchen Program for an 

Arts & Craft Afternoon for ages 6+ in March. This program will be 

registration-based running on Tuesdays from 3:15-5pm. We will limit 

this to the first 10 participants who sign up. The first session on March 

9th will be a swan themed project led by Tara Easley as part of the 

Swan Haven art contest. 

Boys club with Jordan has continued to have great participation with 

greater focus being given to personal quality time and building and 

maintaining positive relationships. This program runs on a drop-in 

basis Thursday Nights from 5:30-7:30pm. 

We have been building up our capacity to run more land-based 

recreation programming and are excited to teaming up with TTC, some 

elders and CO’s to take youth on a Bison Hunt at Kloo Lake, just past 

Haines Junction March 2-6. Part of this capacity building included 

Jordan and Lindsay both completing their Wilderness First Aid course, 

along with the purchase of a new wall tent and two woods stoves for 

recreation. We had pre-trip meetings with the youth and adult 

participants throughout the month in preparation for the hunting trip. 

We will spend 5 days out on the land with 4 nights in wall tents, and 3 

days specifically designated for hunting. Our goal is for a successful 

hunt and the ability to invite community members to a meat 

processing workshop later in the month. 
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Keep your March schedule clear so you can join us for a fun filled 

month of community events!!

Thanks to the volunteers who have stepped up we have put 

together a week of fun events to celebrate the 50th Anniversary 

Mini Rendezvous. More details will be released as we get a little 

closer, but here is the rough schedule: 

Saturday March 13 Hand Games Tournament & Opening Ceremonies

Sunday March 14 Poker Run T.B.D.

Monday March 15 Curling on the Rink 7-9p. drop-in. prizes.

Tuesday March 16 YASC Arctic Sport & Dene Games Comp 5-8p. drop in. 

canteen. prizes

Wednesday March 17 Crib Tournament 5-10p. canteen. ends Sat @ 5

Thursday March 18 H& S Dept MAD TRAPPER 5:30p. chili & bannock. 4 

categories. sweet prizes.

Friday March 19 Family Night T.B.D.

Saturday March 20 George Johnston Museum Breakfast 8-11a Lands 

GeoCache Treasure Hunt 11a- 1p Lake Games 1-6p Closing Ceremonies

6p Fireworks 9p

We will be tracking participation and awarding the top Adult Participant 

and top Kid Participant award at the closing ceremonies, so join us as 

much as possible throughout the week!

The next weekend, March 27, we will host the Lakespiel. This will be a 

fun day of curling on the lake. We aren’t running the soup contest this 

year, but there will again be sweet prizes for the best Tailgate set up! 

There will also be food vendors down on the lake. We will reserve 

registration for Teslin based teams March 8-12 and then open up 

registration to the public. 

Current COVID guidelines will continue to be in place at each event. 

We feel very grateful that we have been able to continue running 

programs while the majority of the world has not. We understand the 

ongoing drag that COVID is having on us all nonetheless and appreciate 

you continuing to help us abide by the guidelines. There is a great deal 

that goes into planning and preparing for rec programs and community 

events, and I would like to give a big THANK YOU to the public works 

team and whole VOT crew for all that they do to ensure that our facilities, 

indoor and outdoor spaces, and programs are always ready to go!

Get out and join us- Recreation is good for the heart, mind and soul

















































If you would like your 

statement to be emailed 

please contact Ashley at 

the Village Office. 390-2530



Teslin EMS Meeting & Training is 
scheduled every 1st & 3rd Tuesday of 

the month at the Ambulance Bay

Contact your local EMS supervisor:
Patty Wiseman

390-2101 or 334-3047

Teslin Volunteer Fire Department
TVFD Regular Meeting

is scheduled every
2nd & 4th Tuesday of the month at the 

Village Fire bay.



FIRE

(Teslin Volunteer Fire Department)
390 - 2222

AMBULANCE

(Teslin Health Center)
390 - 4444

POLICE

(RCMP Teslin Detachment)
390 - 5555

Northwestel 1-888-423-2333

ATCO Yukon Electric

Report fallen tree on wire

1-867-633-7000

1-867-633-7039

Report wildfires
1-888-798-FIRE

(3473).

Call 9-1-1 in an emergency

If you or someone else is hurt or in 
danger, phone 9-1-1 to get help from 
RCMP, the fire department or emergency 
medical services (EMS).

Call 9-1-1 when there is:
• a life-threatening emergency or 

medical situation
• a crime in progress
• a fire
• a serious accident
• an exposure to, inhalation or 

swallowing of a poisonous substance

Do not call to test 911. It is working!

EMO facts : TTC and VOT have a joint emergency plan.

Emergency plan working group is a group of Individuals from different agencies in 
Teslin working together to keep our community prepared in case of an emergency.



Thank you very much to all those who

contributed to this month’s issue, and

special thanks to all those who shared

their awesome photos.

To receive an electronic copy of the

Teslin Post and/or if you would like to

have something posted in the monthly

issue, please email: teslinrec@teslin.ca or

admin.teslin@teslin.ca

Any comments, suggestions, ideas, and 

photos are always welcome.
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